Oregon Joint Use Association

Legislative Committee

Meeting Minutes

February 2, 2006

	Members Present

Richard Gray

Jeff Kent

Stuart Sloan

Roger Kuhlman

David Shaw

John Sullivan

Karla Wenzel


	Staff:

Wendy Knodel


Call to Order

Chair Gray called the meeting to order at 11:00 a.m.  

Review of Meeting Minutes

The committee reviewed the Minutes of May 11, 2006.  Committee approved the minutes by consensus as amended.  Minutes were approved as amended.
Discuss Pending Bills before the Legislature

· SB 85 – Redefine “licensees” to include Government Entities
Richard Gray handed out his testimony on January 29, 2007.  This bill makes public bodies providing electricity or communication services subject to utility attachment regulation.  Discussion ensued regarding pros and cons of the bill.  Qwest takes the position of approving this bill.  The City of Portland Office of Transportation takes the position of needing clarification on the bill.  

After being approved by the OJUA Executive Committee, the committee recommends that Richard Gray will draft a letter, and Jeff Kent will send a letter of correspondence on behalf of OJUA to Rick Metzger, cc: PUC commission, asking for more clarification of this bill.  Add that this does not include non-governmental entities.  Also need to include the insurance portion of this because of the tort limit.

· HB 2052 – Authorize OPUC to impose fees to telco coops, consumer-owned utilities and cable operators.
This bill authorized the Public Utility Commission to impose fees on telecommunications cooperatives, consumer-owned utilities and cable system operators to recoup commission costs incurred in safety and reliability regulation and in conducting hearings related to telecommunications cooperatives, consumer-owned utilities and cable system operators.  On February 2, 2007, the bill was killed.

· HB 2053 – Change base on which electric companies pay fees
Roger Kuhlman explained what HB 2053 consists of.  This bill modifies base on which fee imposed on electric companies to support Public utility Commission operations is determined.  Committee was concerned as to what the fiscal impact of this bill.  Richard Gray reported that it stated online at www.leg.state.or.us that there is no fiscal impact.  Committee agreed that this bill does not relate to the OJUA.

Adjourn

There was no further business and the meeting was adjourned at 12:15 p.m.
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